
 
      

  
 

 
Announcement on  

the Reservation System for the E-visa Payment at  

the Royal Thai Embassy in Yangon 

    ****************** 
The Royal Thai Embassy in Yangon wishes refer to the Embassy’s 

announcement dated 12 December 2024, regarding the Introduction of the 
Electronic Visa Service (e-Visa). The Embassy wishes to hereby further 
announce the reservation system for E-visa payment as follows: 

1. All visa types except Non-Immigration L-A visa  
1.1 On 1 January 2025 at 10.00 hrs. (Myanmar local time),  

the Embassy will open the reservation system for E-visa payment.  
After applying E-Visa from the https://www.thaievisa.go.th/, a visa applicant 
or an assigned person has to make a reservation for the payment at 
www.thaiconsularyangon.com/evisapay.   

1.2 A visa applicant or an assigned person is able to make 
reservation for only one Request No.  per day, with maximum of 10 applicants 
per one Request No. (The request number will be in the Payment Info Summary 
generated by the e-visa system together with a QR code). 

1.3 After making the reservation, a visa applicant or an assigned 
person is advised to print out or take a screenshot of an e-visa payment 
reservation confirmation page together with the Payment Info Summary with 
QR code to present to Embassy staff on an appointment date. The Embassy 
reserves the right to deny the visa applicants and assigned persons whom details 
in the reservation information do not match with the original documents from 
making the payment.  

1.4  The Visa Section accepts only USD banknotes in perfect 
conditions. Please note that the visa fee is non-refundable, regardless of 
whether the visa is approved, cancelled or rejected.  

1.5 After the payment is successfully made, a receipt will be 
sent to an E-visa applicant’s emails or an E-visa account within approximately 
15 minutes. The Visa Section will no longer issue a receipt at the counter.  
The visa processing time will take up to 15 days after making the payment.  

2. Non-Immigration L-A visa 
2.1 Only MOU worker companies are allowed to apply the 

Non-Immigration L-A visa on behalf of MOU workers at 
https://www.thaievisa.go.th/. The system has already generated and sent 
usernames and passwords to the MOU companies together with the manual.   

2.2 For the reservation of the non L-A e-visa payment, the 
MOU companies are required to log-in with existing usernames and passwords 
(different log-in from the E-visa system) at https://thaiconsularyangon.com/labour-
visa to make reservation for the payment.  

Please note that the abovementioned system is applicable only for the 
E-visa applied at the Royal Thai Embassy in Yangon.  
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